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January Newsletter 
 Pastorôs Ponderingé 

Peace for 2019é  The Prince of Peace Has Come Once Againé 

 A colleague posted on Facebook that he had gone to see an Outdoor 
Live Nativity put on by a congregation.  At the first station which was the 
annunciation of Jesusô birth to Mary, an angel stepped forward toward 
Mary pulled out a sword and declared ñBe not afraid.ò 

 I canôt picture myself being calm, at peace, if someone came up to 
me, pulled a sword, and declared that I should not be afraid.  I donôt want 
to be critical of the people who took the time to share the Good News 
message but it got my friend and me thinkingé  

 In a time when our society is at such unresté  When we are scared 
to welcome the strangeré. When we are scared to welcome those unlike 
usé When we are scared of what is to come like someone walking into 
our presence with the intention to cause death and destruction, I wonder 
in what ways we can proclaim the Good News.  I wonder in what ways 
we can help people be not afraid.  I wonder in what ways we can bring 
about peace without using instruments of destruction. 

 I read an article after the Paris shooting a few years ago. The author 
offered some simple ways to bring about peace and comfort to ourselves 
which I believe is where we all have to start.  The suggestions were 
things we all probably know to do but at times need to be reminded. 
Things likeé 

 1.   Take time to watch a sunrise or sunset 

 2.   Make some cookies and take them to a neighbor, police 
                 station, fire station 
 
 3.   Go watch children play at a playground 

 We have once again celebrated that the Prince of Peace came to 
earth to bring about peace and love.  One of our callings as Christians is 
to be agents of peace. How can each one of us bring about peace within 
ourselves and into our society? 

 May 2019 be filled with much peace for you and your loved one.
  

Peace and Grace, 

Pastor Elizabeth 

 
Called by God to welcome, 
nurture, and serve in the  

name of Christ. 



 

Session Update -   

Highlights from  

December 18, 2018 Meeting 
 

 * Decided that the Annual Meeting of the 

congregation will be held, February 3, 

2019 after worship.  The Nurture 

Committee will  organize a soup and 

sandwich meal. 

*  Personnel Committee reported that the 

annual personnel reviews were 

completed. 

*  Nurture Committee reported that the next 

fellowship time after worship will be 

January 20.  There will not be a Family 

and Friends in January. 

*  It was approved to purchase a new 

refrigerator for the kitchen. 

*  Worship and Music reported that there 

will be an extended prelude for the 

Christmas Eve Service on Dec 24, 2018. 

*  With much thanksgiving for all the work 

he has done for many, many years in 

regards to serving as the Financial 

Secretary, the Session accepted Dick 

Zehrôs resignation. 

*  Thanks to Kathie Strader for letting us 

meet at her house.  We had a great time of 

fellowship after the business was 

completed. 

 

Page 2   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you... Thank you... 

To all those who helped provide 
music during the Advent/
Christmas Season... 

*The Sanctuary Choir 

*The Handbell Choir 

*Nell Moses - violinist 

*Drew Autote - trumpeter 

*Jeannie Greenwood - flutist  

*Autote Family, Mary Ann Wert,      
Jeannie Greenwood 

*Chris Hyde-Hall, Nancy Boynton,   
Jeannie Greenwood (Music 
leadership) for their extra efforts. 

 

 

Many Thanks to those who have 
turned in their 2019 Pledge 
Cards.  To date 28 pledges have 
been received for a total of 
$36,676.   

Those who have 
not yet turned in 
their pledges are 
encouraged to do 
so.  It helps the 
Session plan for 
the coming year.  Pledges should 
be turned into the church office or 
placed in the offering plate on 
Sunday mornings during worship. 

Also, the 2019 Per Capita is 
$25.00. 
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January 1  
New Yearôs Day is Tuesday, the 
holiday beginning 2019.  The church 
office will be closed.  

January 6  
The Guest Preacher for Sunday 
worship at 10:45 am will be the Rev. 
Toby Schilling, while Pastor Moses 
is on vacation. It is Epiphany of the 
Lord Sunday.  

January 9  
Wednesday there will be a Mission 
Committee at 6:00 pm. 
January 9,16, 23, 30  
On Wednesdays, January 9, 16, 23 
and 30 there will be a Bible Study 
at noon. 

January 10, 17, 24, 31  
On Thursdays there will be 
Handbell Rehearsals from 
5:40ð6:40 pm.  
January 13  
During our 10:45 am Sunday 
worship service we will have 
Communion.   

January 15  
The Session Meeting will be 
Tuesday at 6:30 pm. 

 January 20  
After the Sunday worship there will 
be a Fellowship Hour.  Group A 
will provide the refreshments. 

 January 21  
Monday it is the holiday of the 
birthday of Martin Luther  

King Jr. 

January 22  
On Tuesday there will be a  
Pastoral Care Committee 
Meeting at 4:30 pm. 

January 23  
On Wednesday there will be a  
Worship and Music Committee 
Meeting at 4:30 pm. 

January               Meetings & Events 

Mitten Manger  

Your donations of mittens, hats, and 
scarves this season will be given to the 
children in our community in January.  
Delivery will be January 14, 2019.  
Please donate. Thank you.  
 

 

 

2018 Annual Reports Due  

by January 2, 2019  
All committees and groups:  

Itôs the deadline for turning in your 
reports to the church office.   

     It would be best to 

           e-mail them  

         to the church! 

 

Looking Ahead...the  

Annual Meeting is 

Sunday, February 3  
  

 

Watertown Urban Mission 
The Critical Needs program at the 

Mission asks for Kleenex, toilet paper, 

razors, laundry detergent, tooth brushes 

and personal hygiene items along with 

cleaning supplies.   

 Cold weather has arrived! 

We still need gently used winter wear 

for larger children and adults. 
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Randall J. Bell, Jr. January 6 

Ian Olley January 12 

Carrie Hall January 16 

Jon Hall January 18 

Andrew Varga January 22 

Elizabeth Hall January23 

Jack Ciscell January 27 

Faye Babineau January 31 

Donald & Chris Dear 

January 18 

 

January Anniversary 

January 6 
Epiphany of the Lord 
 

Isaiah 60:1-6; Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14; 
Ephesians 3:1-12; Mathew 2:1-12 
  
January 13 
Baptism of the Lord 
 

Isaiah 43:1-7; Psalm 29; Acts 8:14-17; 
Luke 3:15-17, 21-22 
 
January 20 
2nd Sunday after Epiphany 
 
Isaiah  62:1-5; Psalm 36:5-10; 
1 Corinthians 12:1-11; John 2:1-11 
 
January 27 
3rd Sunday after Epiphany 
 

Nehemiah 8:1-3, 5-6, 8-10; Psalm  19; 
1 Corinthians 12:12-31a; Luke 4:14-21 

January Birthdays Scripture Readings for  
January 2019 

      

 

 

 

                                                 
  

 

    Week of:             

Richard Zehr  January 6 

Jeannie Greenwood January 13 

Stuart Price   January 20 

Kathie Strader  January 28 

January Hospital Calling List  

Sunday Flowers Sign Up 

The 2019 flower schedule  

is on the bulletin board in  

the hallway.   

The fee for the flowers is $10.00.  

Please give the office your bulletin 
information and the fee for the 
flowers.   

Please place your money in a yellow 
Flower Fund envelope found to the 
left of the flower schedule and put it in 
the secretaryôs mailbox or in the 
collection plate during worship.  Do 
not leave any money on the secretaryôs 
desk.   

 

Flower Delivery Schedule for 
January 2019 

Dick and Elsie Zehr 

     

 

 



 

  Prayer Chain  
 

 
 

 

 
Stone Church has an email Prayer Line to inform 
our members of special church news and prayer 
requests.   
 

Please e-mail 

(stonep@centralny.twcbc.com) or 
phone (788-5630) the office if you 
would like to be part of our prayer 
ministry or if you have a prayer 
request. 

 

 
 

 

 Class of 2019  

Jessica Branche  

Jon Hall  

Kathie Strader 

 

Class of 2020  

Jeannie 
Greenwood  

Stuart Price  

Bob Siver 
  

Class of 
2021  

Orvis Calhoun 

Chris Dear 

Maxine 
Perkins 

 

 

Clerk of Session  

Chris Dear  

 Ruling Elders on the Session 

 The Pastor and the spiritual leaders place a 
priority on visiting hospitalized members of 
the congregation. While Samaritan Medical 
Center Chaplain calls when he knows 
someone from Stone Presbyterian Church is 
in this facility, as a general rule hospitals no 
longer provide information on admissions 
and dismissals.  
Please notify the church office if someone you 
know should be visited in the hospital or 
while recovering at home or at a care center.  
Also, if you or someone you know would 
enjoy a visit from Pastor Libby or a Ruling 
Elder, or would appreciate receiving 
communion at home, please phone the 
church office (788-5630),  

e-mail the church office 
(Stonep@centralny.twcbc.com),  

or place a note in the  
collection plate on Sunday.  

 

Cъћђїѐ  
яјћ ѝёю Cјїѐћюѐъѝђјї 
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Winter Weather 
Services 

Cancellation Policy 
 

When our North Country 
winter weather is deemed 
ñfrightfulò by the Clerk of 
Session and Pastor, Stone 
Church will not hold Sunday 
worship services.   
 

You will find notices of the 
cancellation on WWNY 
(channel 7), Time Warner 
Cable News (channel 10), 
Newzjunky (internet), and 
radio station WTNY. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Congregational 
Nominating Committee   

is starting its work to 
identify individuals to  

Serve on Session .   

They will be nominating 
three people to serve as 

the Class of 2022 (3 years). 
You are welcomed to 
suggest names to the 

committee.  If you have any 
suggestions contact:   

Stuart Price, Lorie Autote,  

or Pat Conti.  

mailto:stonep@centralny.twcbc.com

